City of West Buechel
City Council Minutes
Regular City Meeting
Council Chambers
June 13, 2019 at 7:00 PM

Present: Mayor Brenda Moore, Councilwoman Bonnie Manning, Councilwoman Evelyn Saldana,
Councilwoman Brandie Wilson, Councilwoman Ashley Stewart, Councilman Campbell, City Clerk Debbie
Batliner, City Attorney David Clement, and Code Enforcement Officer Rick Nelson.

Absent: Councilwoman Sanders and Interim Chief of Police Jim Sherrard.
Mayor Moore called the meeting to order at 7:06 pm.

A motion was made by Councilman Campbell and second by Councilwoman Wilson to approve the
minutes of April 11, 2019 as presented. Motion carried 5-1.

A motion was made by Councilman Campbell and second by Councilwoman Manning to approve the
minutes of May 9, 2019 as presented. Motion carried 5-1.

A motion was made by Councilman Campbell and second by Councilwoman Wilson to approve the
minutes of May 22, 2019 as presented. Motion carried 5-1.

A motion was made by Councilman Campbell and second by Councilwoman Manning to approve the
minutes of May 23, 2019 as presented. Motion carried 5-1.

Attorney David Clement read Ordinance #278 Series 2019 pertaining to the updated Codification of City
Ordinances. No vote was required for the first reading.

Department Reports:

Community Development: The Community Center Director was absent. Mayor Moore gave a brief update
on the activity of the Community Center.

Police Department: Chief Sherrard was absent. The police department’s monthly report was included in
the meeting packet for the Council to review. Any questions on the report should be directed to Chief
Sherrard when he returns from training.

Code Enforcement: Code Enforcement Officer Rick Nelson gave an activity report for the month. Officer
Nelson also advised the first Code Enforcement Board Meeting was held June 12, 2019 and the process
worked well.

City Clerk Batliner:

1. City Clerk Batliner and Accountant David May explained the monthly reports and answered any
questions the council had regarding the report.

2. City Clerk Batliner updated the council on the employee insurance for the upcoming fiscal year.

3. City Clerk Batliner explained the new rental agreement rules and application to the council. The
council unanimously agreed with the changes.



Mayor’s Report:

1. Mayor Moore shared the correspondence she received from the Kentucky Transportation
Cabinet regarding the inspection status of the overpass. It was last completed in March 2019. At
that time, it passed inspection and no further work is currently scheduled.

2. Mayor Moore addressed the council and thanked them for meeting the budget deadlines for the
upcoming 2019/2020 Fiscal Year.

A motion to adjourn was made by Councilwoman Manning and second by Councilman Campbell. Motion
carried unanimously. The meeting concluded at approximately 8:21 pm.

Mayor B/enda Moore
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